E-COMMUNICATOR

Vanderbilt Divinity School Newsletter, 23 September 2002

This is our first E-Communicator of the school year, and my first time to take charge of the E-Communicator. Please be sure and email information you would like to have included in the E-Communicator to sherry.s.willis@vanderbilt.edu by Wednesday 2:00 p.m. the week prior to your announcement.

WEEKLY CALENDAR

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 24

8:00 A.M. Morning Praise and Prayer at Scarritt Bennet Preaching - Matt Charleton ALL ARE WELCOME

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 25

10:10-11:00 a.m. - Community worship. Interfaith service. Margaret Friedman-Vaughn will speak on the Jewish tradition.

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 27

10:10-11:00 a.m. - Community coffee. Common Room

INTERESTED IN MILITARY CHAPLAINCY?

Major Charles M. Horvath of the United States Air Force will be in the common room on Wednesday, September 25 from 8:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. to visit with students who may want to learn more about chaplaincy in the Air Force.

AIR FORCE CHAPLAIN CANDIDATE PROGRAM

For students with two or more years left in school, the Air Force has a Chaplain Candidate program in which students can spend their summers learning about the Air Force Chaplaincy while serving as officers. For those who are closer to graduation, there are opportunities in the Air Force Reserves, the Air National Guard, and even the possibility of going directly to active duty.

LIBRARY NEWS

Did you know that the Divinity Library has two laptop computers which can be checked out by Vanderbilt students, faculty, and staff for a four-hour loan period? These laptops may be taken out of the library. They are equipped with network cables, as well as a wireless card that can be used at a number of places on campus and at Starbucks. We also have two AlphaSmart machines for word processing that can be checked out by any library cardholder.

WEEKEND AT THE ABBEY OF GETHSEMANI

October 11-13 (women's weekend)

October 18-20 (men's weekend)

Come reflect at the spiritual home of Thomas Merton.

This is a rare opportunity to spend a weekend in silence with no demands placed upon you. The registration fee includes round-trip transportation, single room and meals.

Registration is \$20 and space is very limited. Contact the Office of University Chaplain at: 322-2457 for registration and information

OFFICE OF WOMEN'S CONCERNS

All members of the community are invited to the first luncheon program for the Office of Women's Concerns on Thursday, September September 26th, 12:15 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. in G-29. Bring a bag lunch. Our guest speaker will be Elizabeth Garlington (M.Div 1) who will lead us in a presentation on The Arts and Spirituality. We will be doing some creative, fun activities-so come by and nourish your spirit and body! Several of Elizabeth's hand-crafted quilts are on display at the Margaret Cunningham Women's Center. Treat yourself to a visit over to the exhibit when you get a chance.

INTERNATIONAL STUDENT'S FORUM

International Student's Forum will be held Thursday, October 3rd at 5:00 p.m. in room 139.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

A NEED FOR ASSISTANCE WITH THE INTERNET

Beth Stone needs help in accessing Dr. Levine's internet information for her Jesus class. Anyone willing to tutor Beth (for pay) in the mysteries of the internet, can e-mail her at <FBethStone@AOL.com>.

FOR UPDATES ON JOB OPPORTUNITIES ...

Announcements of job opportunities (both part- and full-time, local and out of area) are posted in two places in the building--on the bulletin board in the stairwell near Field Education Office and on the GDR bulletin board on the ground level. Please check these bulletin boards if you are seeking employment.